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WCCCD partnered with the Detroit Medical Center’s Sinai

– Grace Hospital, Detroit Fire Department, Sherwood

Medical Center and Blue Cross Blue Shield to host the 50th

Anniversary Health Fair Speakers Program at the

Downtown Campus.  Medical physicians discussed the

importance of health screening, awareness of local, state,

and national health services and resources, making positive

health behavior changes and self-care practices.

Dr. Conrad 

Maitland

Dr. Nabil Hodroj

Dr. Marsha Beal Dr. Marc Feldman

Dr. Andrea Coleman

Dr. Nsima Usen

Health Fair
Downtown Campus
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Health Fair Speaker Program
Downtown Campus

July 22, 2017



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 3

The Downtown Campus hosted a Global Conversations Speaker Series

session on understanding immigration.  The speakers were very informative

as they provided resources and clarity into the process of immigration.  Attorney

Al Nelson served as the moderator.

Understanding Immigration

Attorney Al Nelson

Jacqueline MullenThomas “TJ” Rodgers Christine SauveTaylor Nelson
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Michigan Community College Association

Board of Directors Summer Workshop
Mackinac Island

Left: Trustees Edwards-

Wheeler and Holiday are

pictured with keynote speaker

Terrell Strayhorn, Professor,

Researcher and Provocateur
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WCCCD Leadership Roundtable
Workforce Development

July 28, 2017
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Instructional Council

Community 

Engagement
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International Progams 

and Global Partnerships

Hamtramck International Outreach 

and Community Engagement

WCCCD is recruiting international students through the Hamtramck International Outreach and

Community Engagement Initiative where we partnered with Global Detroit to host a Neighborhood

Pop-up Picnic.  Staff from the International Programs and Global Partnerships Department shared

information about WCCCD’s new career programs and registration information. 

Goal #4: WCCCD will advance campus imaging and institutional profiling initiatives to focus on

increasing marketability and reputation within Michigan and its service region. 
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Division of Student Services

Members from the Student Executive Council and student clubs assisted in setting up 

the District Command Center in preparation for Fall 2017 registration.

The District Command Center is Up and 

Running for Fall 2017 Registration!
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Outreach and Recruitment

Student Services staff provided career program

information to attendees at the Charles H. Wright

Museum of African American History during the

performances of the Secret Society of Twisted

Storytellers Program.

Maria Al-Zaydi, a graduating Trio student is

transferring to Madonna University in the Fall.  In

an effort to give a helping hand to other Trio

students, she donated her WCCCD textbooks to

the Trio Resource Table.

The Admissions and Records Department manages various student inquiries on a daily basis.  The

chart above reflects the “Top 6 Student Inquiries” since January 2017 through the Summer semester.  

Admissions and Records Caller Inquiries

Division of Student Services
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The Student Success Center is a comprehensive one-stop-shop 

for academic support services 

Will Sampson and Rosita Thompson attended “Youth Power

Hour” at Detroit Unity Temple to recruit students for the upcoming

semester. Students received information on the District’s fastest

emerging degree and certificate programs and were provided

steps for admission into the Dual Enrollment Program.

Recruitment and outreach are very

important parts of WCCCD’s enrollment

strategy. This week, potential students

visited our booths at one of the many

recruitment events to inquire about

program and registration information.

Division of Student Services

Recruitment
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IACLEA Annual Conference

District Police Authority

Chief Darrick Muhammad and Lieutenant Pride Johnson

represented the District at the IACLEA (International

Association of Campus Law Enforcement Administrators)

Annual Conference. IACLEA’s Annual Conference is the

premier meeting for campus public safety leaders, and provides unparalleled opportunities for campus

public safety leaders to network and share best practices and ideas.  They had the opportunity to meet

with Frank DeAngelis, the former Principal of Columbine High School, who told his story from the events

to the aftermath.
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Division of Administration and Finance 

The International Education Council met to discuss

the 11th Annual International Taste Fest scheduled

for Saturday, August 5, 2017 at the Downtown

Campus.  Actvities will include delicious food,

music, dance, and arts and crafts from different

countries and cultures around the world. 

The General Accounting Department is working on its fiscal year-end close process.

International Education 

Council Meeting
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School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development

The students from the Inkster community are participating in a technology summer experience called

Cyber Saturdays at the Downriver Campus.  Students are learning about technology associated with

cybersecurity. The partnership is with the Service Builders Foundation of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority,

Inc. Eta Iota Omega Chapter. 

Residents at the Parkview Towers Senior Living facility received information on tracing their ancestors

and how to record their own stories.  They were excited and have requested additional sessions.

Finding Ancestors Workshop with Seniors

Cyber Saturdays with the Inkster Community
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness
The Division of Institutional Effectiveness reviews national research to support

programs and services.  According to National Restaurant Association, restaurants

are driving Michigan’s economy because they provide jobs and build careers for

thousands of people.  Below you will find facts regarding the restaurant industry in

America and Michigan at a glance:

WCCCD offers a Hotel and Restaurant Management Certificate Program which is designed to prepare

students for a broad range of positions across the hospitality industry. Below are sample student

demographics of the program:

http://www.restaurant.org/Downloads/PDFs/State-Statistics/2016/MI_Restaurants2016
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Division of Human Resources 

Human Resources Risk Management 

The Division of Human Resources (HR) is in

the process of conducting a comprehensive

risk assessment.  The HR team is working

towards enhancing and providing alignment

with its process and controls.  This is

essential to assuring that critical documents,

information, data, analysis and resources are

appropriately safeguarded at every level.

HR Risk Management Process: 

Division of 

Human Resources

Retirement Celebration 

August 9, 2017

Downtown Campus

Management overview

Assessment

Control analysis 

Task prioritization 

Employment practices and liability

Planning and forecasting monitoring
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The Development Office of Scholarships and Giving presented a choir competition during the Gospel

Explosion held at the Downtown Campus.  Area choirs competed to win WCCCD academic

scholarships.  

GOSPEL EXPLOSION
W C C C D  S C H O L A R S H I P  C O M P ET I T I O N

1st Place

True Rock Baptist Church Adult Choir

2nd Place
Fellowship Chapel Paul 

Robeson Mens Chorale

3rd Place
Pleasant Grove Missionary

Baptist Church Choir
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t.

Division of Educational Affairs

The Faculty Roundtable, comprised of full-time faculty discipline leads, is a forum to discuss

academic and educational matters pertaining to the District.  They met to discuss current trends at

the District related to student success, policies and processes related to budget development.

Preparations for Fall 2017, including the faculty convocation workshop sessions, new faculty

mentoring, textbooks and educational supplies were also discussed.

A study conducted by the Community College Research Center (CCRC), found that dual enrollment

participation is positively related to a range of college outcomes, including college enrollment and

persistence, greater credit accumulation and higher college GPA.  The District is looking to expand

career offerings in Auto Service Technology, Allied Health, and Robotics to our high school dual

enrollment partners.

Faculty Roundtable
The Faculty Roundtable Role in Criterion 5:The institutions governance and
administrative structures promote effective leadership and support collaborate

processes that enable the institution to fulfill its mission.

Study Supports Dual Enrollment Leads to Improved 

College Outcomes for High School Students
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Division of Educational Affairs

12 Weeks of Summer Career

Recruitment Focus
WCCCD’s Career Programs Initiative is in week

nine of our 12 Weeks of Summer Career Focus

Programs recruitment campaign. Each week, two

career programs are promoted throughout the

District including Craft Brewing and Food Service

Management through recruitment efforts at each

of the campuses and in the community. 

Professional Development for Faculty

The Division of Educational Affairs has been conducting a series of

professional development activities for WCCCD faculty.  The next

Brown Bag Series session will provide training to faculty on the

Webgate system. 

Distance Learning 
Blackboard Mobile App for Instructors 

In support of teaching and learning at the District, Distance

Learning is pleased to announce Blackboard updates to

both the instructor and student mobile apps. The instructor

app will be available for mobile and tablet use allows

instructors to:

F Manage courses in real time

F Increase instructor efficiency

F Simplify workflows

F Amplify student engagement
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Division of Educational Affairs

Learning Resource Center

As reported in the Division of Educational Affair’s 2016-17

Annual Report, below is a chart with the LRC activity across the

District, with the exception of June 2017, which is still under

audit.  These catagories are continuously reviewed to support

service needs.

Design Center

Annie Duerr presented at the Challenge Detroit Impact Project Showcase Open House.  Her

presentation was on increasing post-secondary success in collaboration with the United Way for

Southeastern Michigan.  Pictured are Dr. Paige Niehaus, Annie Duerr, and Dr. Sherry Zylka.
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Office of Accountablity 

and Transparency

Continuous Quality Improvement 

Northwest Campus Custodial Services 

and Facility Readiness

The Office of Accountability and Transparency is working with the Northwest Campus Facilities

Department in preparation for the Fall semester.  As part of the Chancellor’s Strategic Plan, the

Advancement of Operational Systems places an emphasis on maintaining a clean and safe

environment to learn.  Each building is being checked to ensure the campus is ready for the first day

of classes.  Areas of interest include:

• Documented checklists

• Restroom cleanliness

• Classroom readiness

• Properly cleaned floors

• Entry way and window cleaning

• Custodial work locations
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Cool Summer Film Fest – American Graffiti

The Heinz C. Prechter Educational and Performing Arts Center’s second annual Cool Summer Film

Fest opened with American Graffiti and featured a classic car show prior to the screening. 
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Weekly Update

One Card Student Printing Solution

Video Management System (VMS) Project Update

BANNER 9 (XE) PROJECT TEAM MEETING

The BANNER team held a meeting this week to discuss several updates including: Banner 9 (XE)

TEST environment, TEST plan development, Business Process Mapping engagement, Degree Works

upgrade and professional development sessions. 

As part of standardizing in securing the Video Management System

equipment at each campus location, the Division of Information Technology

(IT) worked with Infinite Technology to install and secure server/Network

Video Recorder (NVR), Uninterruptable Power Supply (UPS) and camera

related equipment at the Northwest Campus Police Authority Dispatch

Center.  

LOOK AHEAD!!

The implementation continues at each campus location in the weeks to

come. 

The Division is upgrading the One Card Student Printing 

solution at all campuses. The new technology replaced:

• Card reader

• Card dispenser

• Print job display kiosk

The pilot of this complete technology solution has been

successfully upgraded at the Mary Ellen Stempfle

University Center and the Center for Learning Technology.
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Health Science Center

Partnership

Opportunities

Dr. Abby Freeman and Matt Green met with Michael

Dixon, Vice President of Human Resources from

Beaumont Hospital, Royal Oak, Pamela Farris, CAO of

Cornerstone Education Group and Jared Davis, Principal

of Cornerstone High School, to discuss future educational

opportunities and employment.

New Dental Assisting 

Student Orientation 
New Dental Hygiene

Student Orientation

Nursing Faculty Selection 

Nursing Faculty Selection was led by Dr. Abby

Freeman, and Shelia Douglas-Collins.

Assisting our Students

Sheila Collins and Carmen Johnson met with

representatives from Wolters Kluwer regarding

Prep-U. Prep-U is an online platform that gives

nursing students the opportunity to review and

answer questions related to nursing. 
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Division of Administration 

and Finance
*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Northwest Campus
Masonary Repair Project
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Division of Administration 

and Finance
*  Deferred/Preventative Maintenance

Downtown Campus
Restroom Renovation Project

Downtown Campus
Davenport University Suite
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Top Ten Most Viewed

Pages  

Homepage

Academic Programs

Distance Learning

Faculty and Staff Resources

School of Continuing Education 

Academic Schedules

Northwest Campus

Financial Aid 

Downriver Campus

Student Services 

Top Five Countries

United States

Canada

India

Nigeria 

Philippines 

The WCCCD website had 91,491
page views for the week of 

July 16-22, 2017!

Devices Used to Access Website:

Desktop 61.14%

Mobile 35.02%

Tablets 3.84%

Returning Visitors - 67.7%

New Visitors - 32.3%

Average Session - 4:02 minutes

The Internet and social media have made it

easy to share more of our personal lives with

our friends.  But, it’s also become easier to

share your most vulnerable information with

strangers.  Here are some things to think about

before sharing online:  

• Your full birthdate. Share the month and

day, if you like, but leave out the year you were

born.

• Photos with geotag information that may

allow strangers to identify where they were

taken. 

• The address or other identifying factors of

your home, office or child’s school. 

• Photos of other children unless you have

their parents’ permission.

• Your travel plans. Posting about your trip

before you leave or while you’re gone lets

others know your home is unoccupied.

http://bskyinsurance.com/4-social-media-tips-

for-2017/
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Information 

Technology Institute

Programming Field Trip

Professor Dale Johnson and her C++ Object

Oriented Programming Language (CIS 259)

students visited the Ford Rouge Plant where they

were able to observe the programming language

use in the auto industry.
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Michigan Institute 

for Public Safety 

Education

United States Border Patrol

Explorers Program

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education

(MIPSE) hosted the annual Explorers Program of the

United States Border Patrol for the Boys Scouts of

America’s Learning for Life Program. The program

consists of young men and women and is career

oriented entailing hands-on experience, practical

knowledge, and useable career information.  

Fire Tactics Training

MIPSE also hosted fire tactics training for the

Marathon Petroleum Emergency Response

Team.  This training course consisted of

classroom instruction and hands-on activities.

WCCCD Police Authority 

CPR Training

MIPSE hosted WCCCD’s District Police Authority for a CPR

(cardiopulmonary resuscitation) and AED (automated external

defibrillator) certification course. 
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Downtown Campus

Kids Summer Camps

Students participated in various activities to enhance their math,

language, computer, and art skills in a fun and enthusiastic way.

This week’s summer camps focused on cake decorating, math,

reading and writing skills, conversational Spanish, ACT/SAT

review, creating cartoons, and champion style chess.
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Eastern Campus

Veterans Benefit Forum

The Veterans Committee of the 14th District hosted a Veteran’s Forum. The workshop assisted those

who have served in the Armed Forces and their families to services and benefits available throughout

the state of Michigan.

Congratulations!

Two of our Wildcats are moving on to the next

level after completing their second year with the

WCCCD Women’s Basketball team.  Jeshani and

Je’lani have accepted athletic scholarships to

continue their education at Marygrove College.

District Advisor 

Training

Marcie Noutai conducted a District-wide

Advisor Training workshop and power

point presentation about the importance

of good customer service as it relates to

enrollment and retention. 
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Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

The Lawn Academy

The Lawn Academy Program is designed

to provide leadership training and

mentoring to youth ages 11 to 17 through

community service and academic

leadership training modules. They meet at

the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

on a regular basis. 

Detroit Area Realtors

Members of the Detroit Area Realtors

Association met to discuss upcoming

programs and activities sponsored by the

Association.

Business/Industry 

Outreach

Dr. Sandra Robinson and Dr. Harvey Dorrah met

with Dan DiBardino, President of Crime Stoppers

of Michigan.  Mr. DiBardino is interested in offering

intern positions to WCCCD students in the field of

criminal justice.   

Building Dual Enrollment 

Partnerships

Chandler Park 

Academy

Harper Woods Schools
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The Sounds of Summer Neighborhood Concert Series

featured two performances this week.  The band One

Love played reggae music and LL7 entertained

partipants with latin music.  Attendees also had an

opportunity to tour the Northwest Campus and review

program offerings.
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Ted Scott Campus

Community Outreach

The Ted Scott and Downriver campuses represented the District at the annual Christmas in July event

in downtown Belleville.  While children from the community decorated the fire engine with holiday

decorations, Anthony Arminiak and Michael Dotson shared information with the parents and other

community members about the career and transfer programs offered at WCCCD.

Partnerships

Mike Dotson met with Patty Braden from the

Romulus Library to discuss resources available to

WCCCD students at the library and upcoming

events being planned for Fall 2017.

In the Mail...

ShaVonna Johnson, Principal for Wick

Elementary shared this note she received from

one of the Early College Program parents:

“Look at what Romulus Community Schools

Early College Program did for my child, a

ROMULUS STUDENT/GRADUATE! Thank you

all for the role that you played in making this

happen! Mrs. Nelson, who took the Early College

role on for the first time and helped her to the

finish line! Shayla's success with finishing both

high school and Early College sparked an

interest with other family members, a couple who

are taking advantage of it now.  Thanks again! 
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The week’s Intercultural Conversations were held

at the Downriver and Ted Scott campuses as well

as the District Office.

Topics discussed included:

D Celebrating American French Heritage
seen through the architecture and 

cuisine

D National American heritage Month. 

D Jacob Keli shared on the historical background of 
the 1967 riots and linked it to current events in the city

D London Bell the CEO and founder of Bell Global 
Justice Institute shared on how their work is guided 

by the United Nations sustainable development goals

D Cecile Taylor shared her experience at the 25th 
Annual Concert of Colors held in Detroit 

Film viewing of the movie “Girl Rising” 

at the Ted Scott Campus

Intercultural Conversations



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 35

Navigating the Caregiver Highway

Professional Development Workshop

“Navigating the Caregiver Highway,” is a professional development partnership with Wayne State

University’s Institute of Gerontology.  This week we held the first workshop in a four part series that

focused on the promotion of successful aging for loved ones, obtaining resources, building skills and

obtaining a deeper understanding of caregiving.  Future dates are August 7 and 21, 2017 and September

11, 2017 at the District Office. 
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Carolyn Carter attended the “Detroit” movie premiere where she discussed the importance of the impact

of the 1967 riots with actor Laz Alanzo who portrays Congressman John Conyers, Dr. Juanita Moore

President of the Charles H. Wright Museum and Loretta Holmes who was in the Blind Pig.  She also

attended the unveiling of the historic marker at the the site where the 1967 Detroit Riot started on 12th

and Clairmount.  

F Staff from the Downriver Campus attended the Southwest
Commerce Regional Chamber Business Forum featuring guest

speaker Michigan Chamber of Commerce President and CEO

Rich Studley. . 

F Andy Steeby attended the Emergency Medical Coordination
Committee (EMSCC) Education Subcommittee Meeting.

F Anthony Arminiak, Ethel Cronk and Jackie Grow attended the
Michigan State University, Institute for Agriculture Technology

partners meeting.

Dr. Fidelis D’Cunha participated in a

bus tour of sixteen battle sites in

Michigan.  Pictured is also Grand

Chief Ted Roll and Chief Wallace.

Professional Development

Congratulations to Susan Wiley and Kimberly

Fisher-Alexander on becoming members of the National

Association of Parliamentarians after successfully pass-

ing a rigorous membership exam.
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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